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Commissions Retreat

The Hiawatha City Council/Boards/Commissions met in a joint meeting to review the year’s accomplishments and reset goals. Mayor Theis called the meeting to order at 5:30 P.M. Council members present: Nancy Melsa, Bob Wheeler, Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns and Dick Olson. Water Board members: Beverly Daws, Pat White, Gary Casady, Troy Andersen and Charlie Fridal; Planning & Zoning Board members: Mary Conrad, Dale Scroth, Lee Rathje, Keith Sams, and Don Mohler; Library Board members: Bonnie Galbraith, Brenda Powers, and Jan Bahmann; Board of Adjustment members: Brian Fanton; License and Appeals Board members: Dave Fisher and Keith Sams; History Commission members: Bev Daws, Clarence Sampson, Roberta Hamdorf and Edith Wheeler; Park & Recreation Commission members: Joe Helle, Larry Eveland, and Deb Theis; Housing Board of Appeals members: Tom Belin, Don Earll, Reta Saylor and Deb Theis. Staff present: City Administrator, Gary Rogers; Deputy Clerk, Kelly Kornegor; Finance Director, Cindy Kudrna; Water Superintendent, Carl Ransford; Water Systems Supervisor, Marty Recker; Street Superintendent, Rod Jasa; Park & Recreation Director, Angie Cole; Community Development Director, Mark Powers; Police Chief, Dennis Marks; Library Director, Jeaneal Weeks; Fire Chief, Mike Nesslage; Assistant City Engineer, Ken DeKeyser. Guest Present: Dan Hoffman.  
What’s “New in Hiawatha”
Mayor Theis shared information with the Boards and Commissions about the following topics:

· Oakbrook Property: November 29, 2010 the Council will meet with MSA Engineering to review the Request for Qualifications and discuss the Request for Proposals for the commercial development potential of the Oakbrook property 
· PAETEC: The City continues to keep in touch with PAETEC to maintain their presence in Hiawatha. PAETEC employs about 400 people

· Hiawatha Economic Development Corporation (HEDCO): HEDCO has been formed. Board of Directors have been established and they are now working on their incorporation, by-laws and IRS designation
· Additional Annexation: The City has received a request to annex property west of I-380, located along side our Northwest Annexation territory. The annexation estimate time for completion is about six (6) months

· Boyson/Robins Road Project Phase I will complete pavement reconstruction from the Cedar Valley Nature Trail to CN Railroad Tracks, with work beginning in summer 2011
· Revitalize Iowa’s Sound Economy GRANT: The City has been awarded $1,400,000 to revitalize North Center Point Road. Project will be let in early spring with work to begin in April, 2011

·  The City will submit two additional RISE grant applications in the Spring and Fall; one for Stamy Road and the other for Industrial Avenue
· Local Option Sales Tax Projects:  The City has completed and are in the process of completing several projects that we funded by LOST dollars such as 3rd Avenue Sanitary Sewer, Water Main, Storm Sewer and Replacement  Project; C Avenue from Blairs Ferry Road to Tucker Street Pavement Reconstruction Project, City Hall irrigation system, new Christmas Decorations, and City park improvements 
Go Daddy Group, Inc.
City Clerk, Kim Downs shared with the Boards and Commissions the City’s participation on November 11, 2010 at Go Daddy’s Career Fair Event. There was an estimation of 500 people in attendance.  Each candidate completed a survey of their skill sets, hours they wish to work, and shared their qualities. From there they heard about Go Daddy’s benefits, and then they meet a Go Daddy representative to discuss both Go Daddy’s needs and the candidates.
Candidates also viewed the City’s Town Center Plan Map making suggestions on store front needs such as: restaurants/bars, grocery store, dry cleaners, book shop, fitness center, day care center, trails (walking/biking), art/cultural center, shopping center, and convenient parking. City staff: Gary Rogers, Jr., Kim Downs, Kelly Kornegor, Angie Cole, Carl Ransford, Mark Powers, and Priority One staff helped funnel each of the candidates through the evening’s process.  
Strategic Plan/Goal Setting
City Administrator, Gary Rogers, Jr. briefly reviewed the City’s major accomplishments, ongoing priorities, and priority projects, programs, policies and initiatives.

Priority Projects, programs, policies, and initiatives (12-24 month period for completion): 

· Land acquisition within Town Center Plan
· Emmons and Robins Road intersection 

· Develop a multi-year city facilities needs plan 

· Evaluate economic development programs other than TIF (refer to HEDCO)

· On-line bill paying for citizens/patrons-in process

· Satellite Public Safety Building (fire and police)-in process

· Develop programs to prioritize nuisance properties for land acquisition 

Boards’ and Commissions’ Chairs
Each of the Boards and Commissions Chairs presented a synopsis of their past years activity and what they see for the future.
Mayoral Thank You
Mayor Theis thanked each of the members for coming to the retreat and for all they do for the City. Mayor Theis asked the members if they enjoyed the meeting or was it a waste of their time. The members overwhelmingly enjoyed the meeting by yelling, “Yes” and began to clap.  
Meeting adjourned at 7:12 P.M. 
___________________________







             Thomas A. Theis, Mayor

ATTEST:
 ______________________

 Kim Downs, City Clerk


